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TO: Satellite Entities Owning/Operating Separate Sanitary Sewer Systems in the
Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago (District)

SUBJECT: Infiltration and Inflow Control Program (IICP)
IICP Training
2018 Annual Reports

Satellite Entity 2018 IICP Annual Summary Report due March 1, 2019

The purpose of the IICP, defined in Article 8 of the Watershed Management Ordinance
(WMO), is to reduce sanitary sewer overflows and basement backups, comply with the National
Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements for the District’s Water
Reclamation Plants and minimize extraneous flows transported to District facilities. To achieve these
goals, satellite entities that own or operate sanitary sewer systems discharging into District facilities
are required to identify and address I/I sources within their public and private sewer systems.

The IICP consists of two parts: the Short Term Requirements (STR) and the Long Term
Operation and Maintenance Program (LTOMP). The STR include a prioritized condition assessment
of high risk public sewers, rehabilitation work to address high priority deficiencies (I/I sources) and
the development of the Private Sector Program (PSP) and LTOMP. Once the STR are complete,
satellite entities will transition to the LTOMP, under which they will implement their programs for
on-going inspection, maintenance and rehabilitation of the public sewer system, and their PSP for the
identification and correction of I/l sources in private sewer systems.

Since July 10, 2014, satellite entities have been working to complete the STR by the July 10,
2019, deadline. As required by the IICP, satellite entities report progress of this work by submitting
an Annual Summary Report. Please submit a completed Annual Summary Report, along with the
appropriate attachments, by March 1, 2019. The submittal can be emailed to mwrdii@mwrd.org.

IICP Training Workshop

The District will be hosting a workshop at the Lawndale Avenue Solids Management Area
(LASMA) Visitor’s Center, directions enclosed, to provide training and guidance on the requirements
of the PSP and LTOMP. We invite you to attend this workshop. If you are interested in remotely
viewing this workshop, please send an email to mwrdii@mwrd.org.
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Date and Time Address
LASMA Visitor’s Center
1 (I): %%riilnry}f 2’%%1 9m 7601 South La Grange Road
' R Willow Springs, IL

District’s 2018 IICP Annual Status Report, Volume No. 3

This Report provides status of all satellite entities working with the District to meet the IICP
requirements and is available to view on our IICP website.

The IICP, Technical Guidance Manual, reporting forms and other I/I resources are also
available on our IICP website at ii.mwrd.org. Please contact Adam Witek, Senior Civil Engineer, at
(312) 751-4449, if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,
Brian A. Perkovich

CAO/WSS/op
Enclosure
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